

# Brimrod Primary School Newsletter Friday 7th January 2022



**Brimrod Primary School Values** 

### Challenge, Aspire, Create and Achieve.



#### This Week's winners:

Good to be green: **Year 4**Attendance: **Year 3**Punctuality: **Year 6** 

## This Week's Home Learning Superstars!!!!

Year 1 Callum Jackson

Year 2 Muhammad Sultan

Year 3 Ilyas Yakine

Year 4 Azaan Hussain

Year 5 Mahak Sajar

Year 6 Hafsa Bibi



	Attendance	Punctuality
	No. of sessions missed	No. of late marks
Nursery	6	3
Reception	16	40
Year 1	40	7
Year 2	27	6
Year 3	5	5
Year 4	14	1
Year 5	23	4
Year 6	23	0
*	Attendance Stars Year 3	Punctuality Stars Year 6



<u>Punctuality is really improving across school apart from Reception!!</u>

Come on Reception let's make sure we are in school and learning at 8.45am!!

# I do believe that something very magical can happen when you read a good book! J.K Rowling xx

During the Autumn term, we have been getting our school library up and running again after needing to use the space for other things in recent months and introducing some new things to push our reading on and get our children to develop their love of reading. Today, our new "Book vending machines" have been delivered. Children will be able to get a book from the vending machine if they complete one of our book challenges (details to follow) or do some fantastic work on their "Bug Club". We will be filling it up over the next few week with books chosen by the children in each class and organised by our school council!! We are very excited to get these up and running!!





What type of book would you choose? Make sure you tell your School Councillors!!!

If you are lucky enough to be given a token, you can use it to buy a book from our new book vending machines!! There are two machines; one in the library and one in the foyer near the offices.





Challenge 16



The challenge this week is to make sure that you are starting the new way in the best way possible. Think of one thing you would like to do or change this year!!



#### **News and Notices**

#### Friday 7th January 2022



#### Covid-19 Update

The rules around Covid are constantly changing at the moment due to the quick transmission of the Omicron variant. You will have received lots of information from school either by text or email during the last week or so but I wanted to write the new rules very clearly.

- If your child has symptoms of Coronavirus then they must isolate and book a PCR test at a test centre.
- If they don't have symptoms and have taken an LFT test because they have been a contact of someone who has tested positive or because you have been asked to by school and it is

positive then they must stay at home and isolate.

- If they don't have symptoms and have taken an LFT test because they have been a contact of someone who has tested positive or because you have been asked to by school and it is negative then continue with school and other activities as normal.
- If they have tested positive on any test then you need to let school know straight away and send the result (either email from PCR or a photo of the positive LFT test)
  - If they have tested positive and take and LFT on day 6 and 7 and they are both negative then they can return to school once school has seen the two negative results.

#### Winter clothing and footwear

Please can you ensure that your child has the appropriate footwear and hat, scarf and gloves when coming to school during the winter months as it has become extremely cold and wet. Please ensure that all items have names in them. If during snowy times, your child has come to school in Wellies then please make sure that they have their school shoes with them to change into once they get into the building. Thank you

#### **Marathon Kids**

We will be starting our Marathon kids initiative this week and the children will be issued with a QR code that will be scanned by our sports council and their lap recorded. All children will be taking part in this PE session but only children who have returned their permission letter will get a QR code to be scanned. If you require another letter please ask at the office. Thank you

#### PE. Kits

Just a reminder that black pumps/trainers and jogging bottoms/leggings are needed for P.E. as per the school uniform policy. Thank you



**Brimrod Primary School Values** 

業

Challenge, Aspire, Create and Achieve.

#### Online Safety Friday 7th January 2022





Please see the school website for more information on online safety and the school policies.